

Marton-le-Moor Parish Council meeting held on Monday 27 January 2020 in the Meeting Room at 7.00pm

1. Present

- 1.1. Mrs Baker (Co-Chair), Mr Sanderson (Co-Chair), Mr Shaw and Mr Wilkinson.
- 1.2. There was 1 member of the public present.

2. Declarations of interest

- 2.1. The Parish Council is the Holding Trustee of the Meeting Room.

3. Acceptance of the Minutes of the last Parish Council meeting

- 3.1. The minutes of the Parish Council meeting of Monday 25 November 2019 were unanimously agreed.

4. Apologies

- 4.1. Mr Windass and Mr Brown.

5. Matters arising

- 5.1. There were no matters arising.

6. Financial update

- 6.1. Balance in the Community Account is £1,009.62 and the balance in the Business Premium Account is £1,543.36.
- 6.2. Invoices agreed were £78.00 - Play Inspection; £130.00 - Village website; £601.80 - grass cutting; £47.11 - payment of Parish Council email address.
- 6.3. It was agreed to continue to use Farm and Land for the village grass cutting and request that the grass is cut every three weeks. Mrs Baker agreed to inform Farm and Land. Mr Sanderson also agreed to liaise with other Parish councils to see if other grass cutting companies were used.

7. Neighbourhood Watch

- 7.1. Mr Cole advised that he has written to the Norton-le-Clay base about the litter and speeding through the village and was yet to receive a reply.
- 7.2. A meeting of the Safer Neighbourhood Group is due to be held shortly. Three poachers had been recently apprehended in the area. Any suspicious vehicles should continue to be reported, including number plates and description of the vehicles.
- 7.3. Mr Cole agreed to consider setting up a village Whatsapp group to pass on information.

8. Planning applications

- 8.1. A discussion took place about a request from a member of the Ramblers asking if the Parish Council would like research to be undertaken on the five unrecorded paths to help get them put onto the North Yorkshire County Council Definitive Map before the possible cut-off date in 2026, when no more paths will be added. It was agreed that as there wasn't a problem in using the paths on a day-to-day basis the offer would not be taken up.

9. Village Projects

- 9.1. It was suggested that suggestions for future village projects to be requested.

10. Correspondence

- 10.1. A suggestion has been received for 'Slow' to be painted in the road on the approach to the junction with Tithe Way and that the current road sign to be moved closer to the junction. Mr Sanderson agreed to forward to Mr Windass.

11. Any other business.

- 11.1. None.

12. Date of next meeting

- 12.1. The next meeting will be Monday 30 March 2020 at 7.00p.m.

